Withernsea, St. Nicholas  
The Vicar of Withernsea, the Revd. Philip Addison, has reported that the bells of St. Nicholas Church were repaired and put into working order in time for the Silver Jubilee of H.M. Queen Elizabeth II in 1977. 
The work was carried out on a voluntary basis by members of the Beverley and District Ringing Society and involved a considerable number of man hours of hard and tedious work. It was checked by a bells advisor from Lincoln Cathedral. 
The bells were rung by members of the society for the Jubilee and for some time afterwards by visiting bands, giving much pleasure to the parishioners. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Vicar, himself a ringer and sometime Ringing Master of St. George's Church, Jesmond, Newcastle Upon Tyne, was encouraged to recruit a band to be trained for permanent and regular ringing at the tower. Then, misfortune struck! The Architects visitation revealed that there were structural problems with the tower masonry. The Church lacks the necessary funds to pay for expensive structural repairs. Sadly ringing at the tower had to be stopped and to everyones regret St. Nicholas, Withersea has become a silent tower. 
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